 NEBCA Meeting – Cummington, MA
 May 27, 2012
Called to order by Carol Campion at 5:40 PM.  There were 26 members in attendance.
The minutes from the January Annual Meeting as published in the March newsletter were approved.

Secretary’s Report – given by Maria Mick

The membership now stands at a total of 283 memberships including 65 family, 5 Life and 1 Honorary. This is up from the 243 at the Annual Meeting and 268 at last years’ Cummington meeting.  
Ellen Black motioned that the newsletter be located under the “members only” page of the website (which requires a password) for a period of one year.  After one year, the newsletter may be viewed in the “archives” section which is available to the general public.  The motion was seconded by Steve Wetmore and passed.

Treasurer’s Report – given by Ellen Black
The current balance in the treasury as of 5-15-12 is $27,052.19 which is up $3,089.17 from one year ago.  Ellen mentioned that so far, there has $650 donated to the Fall Foliage Premium fund from a seminar presented by Maria Amodei.  Carol Campion has made a donation from the series of three judging seminars held this spring.  Please refer to the published financial statement for further details. 

Board of Directors Report – no report
Open Trial Committee Report – given by Barbara Leverett

1.  There has not been much support thus far for the nursery high point award.  If there is not adequate support by the Cooperstown meeting in August then the idea will be shelved.
2. The Fall Foliage championship will be held on Columbus day weekend, Oct. 6-8.  Three sites are under consideration: a) Old Chatham, NY; b) Mount Saviour Monastery, Pine City, NY, between Corning and Elmira, and, c) Fabius, NY (between Syracuse and Cortland).  The Old Chatham site may have adequate numbers of sheep; Fabius will have about 90 sheep but will need additional lambs, and Mount Saviour has about 130 Scottish Blackface and mules.  Several judges have been contacted thus far but have declined.  Carol will contact Michael Gallagher who judged the Finality Farm trial for his availability.  
3. Maria Amodei volunteered to revitalize the Fall Foliage website.
4. Two additional Fall Foliage fundraisers are planned - one to be hosted by Barbara Leverett and another by Carol Campion.

5. The committee is looking into ideas that will entice members to stay until the end of the last day of the Fall Foliage to assist with the take down.  One idea was to hold a raffle where the winners name is drawn at the end of the runs and the winner must be present to collect the prize.

Novice Trial Committee Report – report provided by Anne Devine and presented by Martha Walke
1.  Potential sites for the Novice finals include:  a) Wendy Warner’s farm in Cheshire, MA, b) Cummington fairgrounds in MA, c) Tolland, CT, c) Finality Farm in Dover Plains, NY, d) Sherry Smith’s Long Shot Farm in MD, e) Bud & Mary Ames’ farm in Bath, NH.  Date of the finals will be either the second weekend of September or the second weekend in October.
Newsletter Editor’s Report – no report
Learning Committee - report given by Rose Redick
Six people participated at the Cummington trial that included videotaping of the runs with commentary provided by the mentors.  The videos will be posted on the Yahoo group’s site.  Denise Leonard and Kristin plan a farm work clinic in Sunderland, MA on June 3.

Fund Raising & Calendar Report – given by George Northrop
George stated that the 2013 calendars are here and ready to sell.  Note cards are available on the website with drawings by Sally Lacy and Kate Collins.  New club brochures are available and are ready to be added to the website.
Library Report – given by Martha Walke

Martha stated that a new judging video and book will soon be available from the library.
Old Business

1.  Dave Sharp to get a banner with the NEBCA web address.
2. Old NEBCA banner to be located and brought to next trial.

3. Still working on the “How to put on a trial” information to be posted on the website.

4. The idea presented by Rob Drummond at the annual meeting in January about a proposal to fund new trials will be shelved.

5. No update on the membership committee proposal presented at the annual meeting.

6. Still working on the annual meeting proposal that will move the annual meeting date.  Proposal would entail a change of the by-laws and would require a ballot vote.
7. No update available about the “Faces of NEBCA”.

New Business - none
Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm.
Minutes submitted by Maria Mick.
